

12953 20^{1H} Ave., Surrey, BC, V4A 1Z1, Tel: 604-535-8841 email office@stmarkbc.org, www.stmarkbc.org

"PARISH PULSE" NEWSLETTER OF ST. MARK OCEAN PARK SUNDAY, DECEMBER 30, 2018

Ministry Report for the Annual Report: The deadline for your 2018 Ministry Report is:

Mon. Jan. 14, 2019.

The Vestry Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 17, 2019.

The Contact for the Prayer Chain Please send your requests for prayer to Lynne Hurd at lynneh1@telus.net, or by phone at 604-542-2772.

Bible Readings for January 6

Isaiah 60:1-6 Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14 Ephesians 3:1-12 Matthew 2:1-12

<u>ALTAR GUILD News</u> – the chart for Flowers for the Altar is now up on the Hall's bulletin board.

The Lunch Basket For Hungry Children is

provided this week by Barb and Jamie Grantham to the Glory of God, in thankfulness for our children and grandchildren.

QUICK LOOK AHEAD

Wed. Jan. 2 - Seniors Get-Together

Tues. Jan. 8 - Prayer Shawls

Tues. Jan. 8 - ACW Meeting

Tues. Jan. 8 - Men's Club Meeting

Sun. Jan. 13 - Contemplative Prayer Service

Wed. Jan. 16 – Seniors Get-Together

Sun. Jan. 20 - Souper Sunday

Tues. Jan. 22 - Ladies Guild Meeting

Tues. Jan. 22 - Parish Council Meeting

Sun. Jan. 27 - Taize Evening Service

Wed. Jan. 30 – Seniors Get-Together

Tues. Feb. 12 – 6pm – Men's Club Meeting

Sun. Feb. 17 – 11:30am – Annual Vestry Meeting Sat. Feb. 23 - 4pm – Coldest Night of the Year

Tues. March 5 – 5:30pm – Shrove Tuesday Pancake

Supper

Flowers for the Altar - The flowers are given today by Merrilee Trask to the Glory of God and with thanks for His many blessings upon the 33rd wedding anniversary – December 31 – celebrated with her beloved husband Larry.

The Lunch Basket Memorial & Thanksgiving Fund Donor Pledge Chart

The 2019 chart is up in the church Hall. Please sign up to donate to the Lunch Basket program starting in January and filling in the blanks till the end of the year. These donations go to help young Moms with children under 18 years old. Thank you to all who have donated this past year. The chart is located on the west wall in the Hall. Please contact Darlene Wiegand at 604-536-7107 if you have any questions or concerns. Looking forward to a successful year ahead.

Upcoming Events

Monday, December 31

Office Closed

Tuesday, January 1

Office Closed

Wednesday, January 2

10am Service - Sanctuary1pm Seniors Get Together – Family Room & Hall7:30pm Choir Practice – Sanctuary

Friday, January 4

9am - Exercise - Hall

Holy Trinity White Rock is having a Dinner & Dance, and invites members of St. Mark Ocean Park to consider attending. Sat. January 26 in the evening. Silver Stars Band will provide the music. Tickets are \$32/each and are for sale at the Church Office (at the corner of Foster and Roper).